
PROCEEDINGS OF THE FORTY-SECOND ANNUAL MEETING 
AARON M. BAGG, SECRETARY 

The Forty-second Annual Meeting of the Wilson Ornithological Society was held at the 

Britannia Hotel, Huntsville, Ontario, from Thursday, 8 June, to Sunday, 11 June 1961. The 

meeting was sponsored by The Audubon Society of Canada, The Federation of Ontario 

Naturalists, and The Royal Ontario Museum. The Local Committee, under the energetic and 

enthusiastic direction of Dr. J. Murray Speirs, Chairman, made this-the Society’s first 

Canadian meeting--a truly enjoyable and memorable one for the 250 members and guests 

who attended. 

Four sessions were devoted to papers, and two business meetings were held, in the Pavilion 

of Britannia Hotel, in beautiful surroundings on the Lake of Bays. The meeting opened with 

an informal reception on Thursday evening, at which the Huntsville Nature Club acted as 

hosts, and Dr. W. W. H. Gunn presented recordings of warbler songs. The Executive Council 

also met, Thursday evening, at Britannia Hotel. And there was an evening field trip 

(repeated on Friday) into Algonquin Park to listen for timber wolves. On Friday evening 

there was an informal showing of several excellent films. The Annual Dinner was held on 

Saturday evening at Britannia Hotel, with Harold F. Mayfield presenting the President’s 

Address. This was followed by two outstanding color films by Dr. Roger T. Peterson, A 
Gathering of Storks, and a film by Dr. Peterson made in Africa. The Local Committee had 

decorated the tables attractively at the dinner, and at each place setting there was a souvenir 

strip containing color slides of four characteristic birds of the Algonquin Park region in 

which the meeting was held: Spruce Grouse, Black-backed Three-toed Woodpecker, Gray 

Jay, and Common Raven. 

Early-morning field trips were scheduled for Friday and Saturday. On Sunday, there 

were field trips into Algonquin Park. 

FIRST BUSINESS SESSION 

President Mayfield called the meetin g to order at 9:00 AM, Friday, 9 June. Welcoming 

addresses, on behalf of The Audubon Society of Canada, The Federation of Ontario Natural- 

ists, and The Royal Ontario Museum, were made by John A. Livingston, William W. W. H. 

Gunn, and James Baillie, respectively. President Mayfield responded on behalf of the 

Society. 

The Proceedings of the Forty-first Annual Meeting were approved as published in The 

Wilson B&&n for September 1960. 

Secretary’s Report 

The secretary, Aaron M. Bagg, summarized the principal actions taken at the Thursday 

evening meeting of the Executive Council, as follows: 

1. The Council voted to accept the invitation of Purdue University and the Indiana 

Audubon Society, to the Wilson Society, to hold its 1962 meeting at Purdue University 

during 5-8 April 1962. 

2. The Council voted to accept the invitation of the Charleston Museum, the Charleston 

Natural History Society, and the Carolina Bird Club, to the Wilson Society, to hold its 1963 

meeting at Charleston, S.C., during 2-5 May 1963. 

3. The Council voted to look with favor upon, and to explore the possibilities of, an invi- 

tation to the Wilson Society to hold its 1964 meeting in Kalamazoo, Michigan, in June 1964. 

4. The Council re-elected H. Lewis Batts, Jr., as Editor of The ~&on Bulletin. 
5. Following the recommendation of the Fuertes Research Grant Committee, the Council 
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ENDOWMENT FUND 

Balance in Savings Account as shown by last report, dated 31 December 1959 ~~.... $ 3,775.98 

RECEIPTS 

$5,000 U.S. Treas. 4% Notes due 15 May 1963 at 102% . . . . . . . . . ~~~..~~~~~... $5,112.50 

$5,000 U.S. Treas. 4% Bonds due 1 October 1969 at 103 ~~~~~~~.~ 5,150.OO 

$3,000 Phillips Petroleum 4X% Bonds due 15 February 1987 at 

115% ...~.~~~.~~ . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ~~~~~~.~ ~...~.~~~~~~ ~~~~~~~..~~~ ~~~.~~~~~~~ ~~~~ 3,465.OO 

15 shares Kaiser Aluminum & Chemical Co. 4X% cum. cvt. pfd. at 
104% ..~~~~..~ ~..~~..~~~~~ ~~~...~..~~~~ ~~~~~.~~ . . . . . . . . . . . . ~.~~~~~~.~~~.~~ ~~~~ L567.50 

396 shares Massachusetts Investors Trust at 13.35 ..~~~~~~~ . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ~~~ 5,286.60 

100 shares Fireman’s Fund Insurance at 54 . . . . . ~~~.~~~~~~ . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ~~~~~~~~... 5,400.OO 

25 shares Owens-Illinois Glass Co. 4% cum. pfd. at 116% ~~~ ~.~~.. 2,918.75 

(Securities listed at closing prices 30 December 1960) 

Total securities owned ~~..~ . . . . . . ~.~~~~~~~ ~~..~~.~~~~~~.~ . . . . . . . . . ~~..~~~~~~~~~~ . . . . . . . . . ~...~~~~~~~~ $28,900.35 

Total in Endowment Fund, 31 December 1960 ~~~~~~~~~~~ ~~~~~~~~~~.~~~ ~...~~~~~~~~ $30,989.01 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ MERRILL WOOD 
TiYtWrer 
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Research Grant Committee 

Harvey I. Fisher, chairman, reported by letter that the Committee recommended Mrs. 
Frances Crews James for the Louis Agassiz Fuertes Grant for the current year. Mr. Donald 
Heintzelman was second choice. The report was accepted and approved. 

Membership Committee 

Hazel Bradley Lory, chairman, reported by letter as follows: 
The membership committee this year has consisted of seventeen members and myself. 

These members have been supplied with application blanks and leaflets about the Society, 
also with back numbers of The Wilson Bulletin where they had use for them. They have 
been urged to make personal contacts, to check on College and University Library subscrip- 
tions wherever possible, and, in some cases, supplied with names and addresses of people 
attending last year’s annual meeting who were not already members. 

Members of the committee wrote to 60 people who attended the 1960 meeting and from 
them obtained a few new members. We might have gained a few more if we could have had 
addresses for the 55 other non-members who were registered. I would like to suggest that the 
membership chairman be supplied with a complete list of those registered at each annual 
meeting (together with the addresses) soon after each annual meeting. Such a list could 
then be checked with the most recent membership list and names of prospective members 
be secured. I have already asked Mrs. Speirs, a member of this committee to see that this is 
done for the Ontario meeting. 

The Head Biologist of the Soil Conservation Service sent in the names of 23 Soil Conserva- 
tion Service Biologists, saying he thought they should all be interested in joining our 
Society. I, personally, wrote to these men and a few of them signed up as members. 

At last year’s council meeting, it was suggested that back numbers of The Wilson Bulletin 
be used to send to prospective members. To that end, I went to Ann Arbor and picked up a 
supply of recent numbers. I still have a good supply on hand, though many of them have 
been used in this way. 

I wish to extend thanks to all who have helped in this work, not only the members of my 
committee, but also to the many members outside the committee who are helping by recom- 
mending those people they know to be interested. 

Library Committee 

William A. Lunk, chairman, reported by letter as follows: 
The past year, for the Library Committee, has shown continued very satisfactory progress, 

though without spectacular developments or innovations. It is encouraging to note a con- 
tinued rise in contributions to the library’s collections, when present figures are compared 
with those of last year. 

Our oversupply of certain back issues of The Wilson Bulletin has been reduced by the 
transfer of 500 copies to Mrs. Hazel Lory for use by the Membership Committee. It is to 
be hoped that this plan will not only alleviate the storage problem, but put the Bulletin 
copies to good use in publicizing our organization and its journal. 

Another segment of the late Josselyn Van Tyne’s collection, gift from Mrs. Van Tyne, 
totaling 56 bound volumes and the equivalent of some 56 volumes of reprints and separates, 
was accepted. The balance, on permanent loan, remains available to members. 

Eighty-two other gifts to the library, from 66 individuals and institutions, comprised an 
additional total of 71 books, 186 journals, 61 pamphlets, 628 reprints, 55 newsletters, and 
11 translations. One hundred and seven journals (82 by exchange and 25 as gifts) are 
currently being received. 
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Approximately 35 out-of-town loans, of about 140 items, were made during the year. 

This figure seems low. It does not, of course, reflect the great amount of on-the-spot use 

being made of the library. M em b ers the country over, however, should be encouraged 

to make more use of our facilities, both for their research documentation and for their 

leisure-time reading. 

The close association between the Josselyn Van Tyne Memorial Library and that of the 

Bird Division, Museum of Zoology, University of Michigan, deserves special notice. With- 

out the storage facilities and clerical help provided by the University, it is doubtful 

whether our library could function. To some extent, and for the benefit of both, holdings 

of the two libraries are kept complementary (particularly where serials are concerned). 

Within limits, Bird Division materials are available for Wilson Society loans. Revised 

shelving arrangements, worked out by Bird Division personnel, have now put nearly all 

of the Wilson Ornithological Society holdings, exclusive of serials, in a separate room. 

Special categories, such as bibliography, biography, and regional works, are shelved to- 

gether for convenient reference. Norman Ford, Technical Aide, is largely responsible 

for correspondence and for routine library business. 

Contributions and proceeds from the sale of duplicates continue to augment the Society’s 

New Book Fund, this being drawn upon from time to time to add important items not 

otherwise acquired. 

Attention of the members is drawn to the availability of reasonably priced items from 

our duplicate collections, and to the always-present need for donations. Cooperation and 

assistance in all forms are welcomed. 

SECOND BUSINESS SESSION 

The final business session was called to order at 3:15 PM, Saturday, 10 June. 

On motion duly made and seconded, the report of the Membership Committee was 

accepted, and the candidates were elected to membership in the Society. 

President Mayfield called upon the editor of the Bz&tin, H. Lewis Batts, Jr., to speak. 

Dr. Batts commended the editorial board (Bartholomew, Berger, Gunn, Lunk, Norris, 

Parkes, Paynter, and Pettingill) for their valued services; he also invited prospective 

authors to submit manuscripts to the Bulletin after consulting the new “Style Manual for 

Biological Journals,” and asked members to offer suggestions about the Bulletin. 
Maurice Brooks summarized the excellent report of the Conservation Committee. (See 

pages 312-321.) 

Report of the Auditing Committee 

Stephen Eaton reported in the absence of David E. Davis, chairman, that the books of 

the treasurer, Mr. Merrill Wood, had been examined and found in good order. The Audit- 

ing Committee “was unanimous in complimenting Mr. Wood on the conscientious work 

he has done.” 

On motion duly made and seconded, the report of the Auditing Committee was ac- 

cepted. 

Report of the Resolutions Committee 

George Hall, chairman, read the following report: 

WHEREAS, The Wilson Ornithological Society at its Forty-second Annual Meeting 

at Huntsville, Ontario, has enjoyed the cordial hospitality of the sponsoring organizations, 

of the Huntsville Nature Club, of the Britannia Hotel, and of the Ontario Departments of 

Lands and Forests and of Travel and Publicity, and has enjoyed the beautiful environment 

of the meeting place and of Algonquin Provincial Park, and 
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WHEREAS the Local Committee on Arrangements has unstintingly provided for our 

comfort, amusement and education, 

BE IT RESOLVED that the Members of the Wilson Ornithological Society attending this 

meeting express to the sponsoring organizations, The Audubon Society of Canada, The Fed- 

eration of Ontario Naturalists, and the Royal Ontario Museum and to the Huntsville Nature 

Club, the staff of the Britannia Hotel, and to the Ontario Departments of Lands and Forests 

and Travel and Publicity, and particularly to the Local Committee on Arrangements, ably 

chaired by Dr. J. Murray Speirs, their deep appreciation and gratitude for all that has been 

done to make this meeting so memorable. 

WHEREAS the Members of the Wilson Ornithological Society, an international organi- 

zation are deeply interested in the conservation of North American waterfowl, and 

WHEREAS this problem is international in scope, 

BE IT RESOLVED that the Society go on record as favoring the authorization by the 

Congress of the United States of America for the allocation of part of the funds available 

for the purchase of Wetlands, to the acquisition of waterfowl breeding areas in Canada; 

and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the secretary be instructed to make the position of 

the Society known to the proper Government agencies. 

On motion duly made and seconded, the report of the Resolutions Committee was 

accepted. 

Election of Officers 

Joseph Howell read the report of the Nominating Committee, which proposed the fol- 

lowing officers for the coming year: President, Harold F. Mayfield; First Vice-President, 

Phillips B. Street; Second Vice-President, Roger Tory Peterson; Secretary, Aaron M. 

Bagg; Treasurer, Merrill Wood; El ec ive Member of the Executive Council, J. Bruce t 

Falls (term expiring 1964). 

The report of the committee being accepted, and there being no nominations from the 

floor, the secretary was instructed to cast a unanimous ballot for these nominees. 

1. 
2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

6. 

7. 

8. 

9. 

PAPERS SESSIONS 

Friday, 9 June 

James Baillie, Royal Ontario Museum. Ontario’s First Naturalists, slides. 

Laszlo J. Szijj, University of Toronto. A Study of Meadowlark Vocalizations in On- 

tario, slides, tape. 

J. Bruce Falls, University of Toronto. What Makes a Bird’s Song Recognizable to 

Other Members of the Same Species? slides, tape. 

Grant Tayler, Algonquin Park, Ontario. Algonquin Park, slides. 

Walter R. Spofford, State University of New York Medical College, Syracuse, New 

York. White Epaulettes in Some Appalachian Golden Eagles, slides. 

D. J. T. Hussell, Weston, Ontario. Long Point Bird Observatory, color film. 

Walter P. Nickel& Cranbrook Institute of Science, Bloomfield Hills, Michigan. Net 
Banding: An Effective Method of Determining Distribution of North,ern Migrants in 

Their Winter Ranges, slides. 

Daniel D. Berger and Helmut C. Mueller, Cedar Grove Ornithological Station, Wis- 

consin, and Frances Hamerstrom, University of Wisconsin. Banding Snowy Owls in 

Wisconsin, slides. 

James Woodford, Royal Ontario Museum. Operation Recovery-Great Lakes Region, 

slides. 
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10. Bertram G. Murray, Jr., Douglas College, Rutgers-The State University, New 
Brunswick, New Jersey. Fall Hawk Migration along the Coastal Areas of the North- 
eastern United States, slides 

11. James Baird, Massachusetts Audubon Society. Summer Weights of Evening Gros- 
beaks, slides. 

12. James K. Lowther, University of Toronto. Polymorphism in the White-throated Spar- 

row, Zonotrichia albicollis (Gmelin) , slides. 

Saturday, 10 June 

13. Norman Duncan Martin, Commonwealth Laboratory, Gore’s Landing, Ontario. Whr 
Do Birds Show Vegetation Preferences? 

14. Louise de Kiriline Lawrence, Rutherglen, Ontario. The Displays and Courtship of 
the Yellow-bellied Sapsucker (Sphyrapicus varius) . 

15. Heinz Meng, State University College of Education, New Paltz, New York. The 
Breeding Behavior of the Goshawk, color film. 

16. Robert W. Storer, Museum of Zoology, The University of Michigan. Platform Be- 
havior of the Horned, Eared, and Red-necked Grebes, color film. 

17. John L. Zimmerman, University of Illinois. The Nest Guarding Behavior of the Male 
Catbird, slides. 

18. Ralph W. Dexter, Kent State University, Kent, Ohio. Life History of a Thirteen- 
year-old Chimney Swift, slides. 

19. George Hills Kelker, Utah State University. A Mathematical Estimation of Species 
Survival of the Condor, Whooping Crane, and Ivory-billed Woodpecker. 

20. L. M. Bartlett, University of Massachusetts. Responses of Some Blackbirds to Phenyl- 
thiourea, slides. 

21. Glen E. Woolfenden, University of South Florida. Osteology and the Systemcltic 
Position of the Mergansers, slides. 

22. J. Dan Webster, Hanover College, Indiana, and The California Academy of Sciences. 
The Systematic Position of the Olive Warbler, slides. 

23. Fred T. Hall, Buffalo Museum of Science, Birds of the Border, color film. 
24. Lawrence I. Grinnell, Cornell Laboratory of Ornithology, Ithaca, New York. Australia 

Outback, color film. 
25. Gordon Bennett, Wildlife Research Station, Algonquin Park, Ontario. Interrelations 

of Vector and Host in the Transmission of Some Avian Blood Parasites, slides. 

ATTENDANCE 

Members and guests who attended totaled 250 persons. Twenty states, Ontario, Quebec, 
and Saskatchewan were represented. 
From California : I-Dunmore, Elizabeth A. Taft. 
From Connecticut : 6-Greenwich, Mr. and Mrs. John C. Schmid; Old Lyme, Mr. and 

Mrs. Roger T. Peterson, Tory C. Peterson; West Hartford, E. Alexander Bergstrom. 
From Florida : 3-Daytona Beach, Mr. and Mrs. C. H. Ekdahl; Tampa, Glen E. Wool- 

fenden. 
From Georgia : l-Athens, Philip Kahl. 
From Illinois: 15-Blue Island, Karl E. Bartel; Champaign, John L. Zimmerman; Chi- 

cago, Mrs. Amy G. Baldwin, William J. Beecher, Helen Horton, M. Lehmann, Marga- 
ret M. Nice, Paul A. Schulze; De&lb, William E. Southern, James Tate, Jr.; River 
Forest, Mrs. I. B. Wasson, Charles A. Westcott; Urbana, Tom C. Jegla, Elden Martin, 
Ralph E. Yeatter. 

From Indiana : 2-Hanover, J. Dan Webster; Lafayette, Russell E. Mumford. 
From Iowa: 2-Cedar Rapids, Lillian Serbousek, Myra G. Willis. 



September 1961 
Vol. 73, No. 3 

FORTY-SECOND ANNUAL MEETING 327 

From Louisiana : P-Thibodaux, Mrs. Electra D. Levi, Ava R. Tabor. 
From Massachusetts : 4-Amherst, Lawrence M. Bartlett; Dover, Mr. and Mrs. Aaron 

M. Bagg; Wayland, James Baird. 
From Michigan : 26-Albion, Danny Dillery, Dean G. Dillery, Clara Dixon; Ann Arbor, 

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Branch, Haven H. Spencer, Robert W. Storer, Harrison B. Tor- 
doff; Bloomfield Hills, Walter P. Nickell; Dearborn, Mr. and Mrs. Joseph T. Wool- 
fenden; Grand Rapids, Spencer Holmes, Bob Murray; Grayling, Mr. and Mrs. Fenn 
Holden; Kalamazoo, H. Lewis Batts, Jr., Judy Centa, Judy Cooper, Monica Ann 
Evans, Richard Koerker, Theodore List, Tracy Newkirk, James Spaulding; Leonard, 

Mrs. Don S. Miller; Marquette, Mrs. Mary Spear Ross; Warren, Sergej Postupalsky. 
From New Jersey: 16-Audubon, Mr. and Mrs. Clarence E. Stasz, James Stasz; Bound 

Brook, Bertram G. Murray; Clifton, Joseph R. Jehl, Jr.; Jamesburg, Jeff Swineboard; 
Maplewood, Ann Chamberlain, Mrs. Richard R. Chamberlain; Mountainside, Mr. 
and Mrs. Albert Schnitzer; New Brunswick, Thomas C. Crebbs, Jr.; Ramsey, Mrs. 
Eleanor E. Dater; Spotswood, Mr. and Mrs. Stanley S. Dickerson; Upper Montclair, 

Charles W. Lincoln; Westfield, Norman B. Pilling. 
From New York: 15-Albany, Mrs. Dayton Stoner; Allegany, Mr. and Mrs. Stephen 

W. Eaton, David Krieg; Buffalo, Harold H. Axtell, Fred T. Hall, G. John Lehrer, 
Richard C. Rosche, Edwin L. Seeber, Mr. and Mrs. Edward C. Ulrich; Canton, Rob- 
ert G. Walk; Hornell, Mr. and Mrs. William M. Groesbeck; Ithaca, Lawrence I. 
Grinnell, Barbara Ann Lund; Long Island, Lester L. Short, Jr.; New Paltz, Dr. and 
Mrs. Heinz Meng; Olean, Rev. Patrick D. D. Connor; Syracuse, Walter R. Spofford; 
Williamsville, Mr. and Mrs. H. D. Mitchell. 

From Ohio: 21-Ashtabztla, Howard E. Blakeslee; Cincinnati, Emerson Kemsies, Mr. 
and Mrs. Howard P. Walding, Jr.; Cleveland, Helen M. Focke, Adela Gaede, Eugene 
S. Morton, Mildred Stewart; Columbus, W. Todd Furniss; Cuyahoga Fulls, J. Neil 
Henderson; Dayton, Kenneth L. Meyers; Kent, Mr. and Mrs. Ralph W. Dexter; 

Lakewood, Mr. and Mrs. William A. Klamm; Madison, Mrs. Bernice Dodge, Howard 
Walding; Puinesville, Mrs. Robert V. D. Booth; Toledo, Dr. Miriam Bell, Robert 
Crofts; Waterville, Harold Mayfield. 

From Pennsylvania : lLAZlport, Elsie Erickson; Chester Springs, Phillips B. Street; 
Philadelphia C. Chandler Ross; Pittsbztrgh, Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth C. Parkes; State 

College, Mr. and Mrs. Earl R. Bordner, Dorothy Bordner; University Park, Dr. and 
Mrs. Merrill Wood. 

From South Dakota: 2-Sioux Fulls, Mr. and Mrs. J. Scott Findley. 
From Tennessee : 3-Knoxville, Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Howell; Nashville, Amelia R. 

Laskey. 
From Utah: l-Logan, George H. Kelker. 
From Vermont: 3-Bennington, Thomas H. Foster; South Londonderry, Mr. and Mrs. 

James R. Downs. 

From West Virginia: PMorgantown, Mr. and 1Mrs. Maurice Brooks, George A. Hall, 

Earl N. McCue. 

From Wisconsin : lo-Beloit, Carl Welty; Cedar Grove, Daniel D. Berger; Madison, 

Mr. and Mrs. Helmut C. Mueller, Mr. and 1Mrs. Richard Penneng; Plainfield, Elva 

Hamerstrom, F. N. Hamerstrom, Frances Hamerstrom; West Bend, Marvin E. Vore. 

From Ontario: 89-Collingwood, A. J. Mitchener; Don Mills, Mr. and Mrs. John Liv- 

ingston, Dr. and Mrs. J. Bruce Falls; Dorset, L. F. Hess, W. A. Morris; Ft. William, 

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Murrie; Gore’s Landing, N. D. Martin; Guelph, Mr. and Mrs. Alex 

Cringan; Hamilton, Eric W. Bastin, Robert H. Curry, George W. North; Huntsville, 
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Mr. and Mrs. Phil Bailey, Mrs. Fred Brook, Abbott Conway, Sr., Abbott Conway, Jr., 

Isabella Conway, Paul Conway, Mr. and Mrs. Jack M. Heron, Bessie McAlpine, Am- 

brey C. May, Ken Perrin, Dr. and Mrs. Ross Rogers, Mr. and Mrs. Ted Rogers, R. J. 

Rutter, Bessie Waters; Kingston, Mr. and Mrs. C. D. Quilliam; Kirkland Lake, Mr. 

and Mrs. Frederick Helleiner, Gertrude McClanahan; North Bay, Hazel Petty; Ot- 

tawa, Michael Spencer; Pickering, Dr. and Mrs. J. Murray Speirs; Port Credit, Mr. 

and Mrs. Harry McDougall; Port Hope, Albert B. Schultz, Jr.; Rutherglen, Louise 

de Kiriline Lawrence; South Porcupine, Mr. and Mrs. R. S. Raymer; Sudbury, W. 

Ross Lowe; Toronto, Dr. and Mrs. James L. Baillie, D. H. Baldwin, Find Bay, Mr. 

and Mrs. Fred Bodsworth, Mr. and Mrs. W. T. Clarke, George Francis, Greta Ford, 

Ronald L. Gaschen, Rosemary Gaymer, Dr. and Mrs. W. H. Gunn, Sylvian Hahn, 

Ida Hanson, Mr. and Mrs. P. A. Hardy, Mrs. J. D. Ketchum, James K. Lowther, Mr. 

and Mrs. R. McCleary, Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. MacMillan, Margaret D. Marsh, 

John A. Parker, John Sherrin, William W. Smith, Mr. and Mrs. Donald Sutherland, 

Laszlo .I. Szijj, Mr. and Mrs. H. D. Wilkins, James Woodford; Uxbridge, Mr. and Mrs. 

W. H. Carrick; Weston, Clive E. Goodwin, D. J. T. Russell; Whitney, G. E. Tayler; 

Willowdale, Hugh M. Halliday. 

From Quebec : 4-Montreal, R. W. Stevenson; Westmount, John P. S. Mackenzie, Hon. 

Justice and Mrs. G. H. Montgomery, W. H. Rawlings. 

From Saskatchewan : I-Regina, Robert W. Nero. 

No Address: Mrs. Gordon Hill. 

This issue of The Wilson Bulletin was published on 1 September 1961. 


